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Support for Afghan Refugees

Following the British and allies’ humiliation in Afghanistan in August this year the UK Government has urged local Councils to
participate in the Afghan Locally Employed Staff Relocation Scheme. The urgent need is to provide homes to those refugees who
fled from the Taliban takeover and are currently in temporary accommodation in the UK. Funds are promised to local authorities
willing to support the resettlement of Afghan interpreters and others (and their families), who worked for UK Forces, the UK
Embassy and other official British interests.

The scheme supports rent and other housing costs, local authority support staff salaries and “integration support” (e.g., English
language, education and health). The funds promised by the Government range over a three year period from £22,340 for one
adult in a one bedroom property to £134,040 for a 2 adult 4 children family in a 4 bedroom property.

The Council Officers recommended that Epsom and Ewell Borough Council undertake support for 2 families but an amendment
moved by Court Ward Councillor Kate Chinn (Labour) was accepted by all Councillors and 5 families will be supported. The
greatest challenge to the programme will be identifying landlords willing to provide suitable properties.

Nina Kaye of the Epsom Refugee Network responded to the decision We are pleased to hear that the Council has voted to take up
to five Afghan families being re-settled under the LES (Locally Employed Staff) scheme. These families have risked so much to
support our troops in Afghanistan and as a result have had to flee their homes and their country. There are many highly skilled
individuals in this group who will be a real asset to our Community. Epsom & Ewell Refugee Network will be working with the
Council to support these families when they arrive, helping them to learn English and settle into life in the UK".

Joanna Sherring of Epsom Community Sponsorship stated: “Our Charity is applying to be a Community Sponsorship group in
Epsom & Ewell and it’s great to see such support for refugees in our community. Hopefully we will never know what it feels like
to lose everything and have to start a new life in a different country. I am so proud to be part of a such a passionate group of
people who want to offer the chance of a new life to a refugee family”

Epsom and Ewell is by no means alone in the County in supporting the scheme with all the other 10 District Councils supporting
between 2 (Mole Valley) and 5 to 10 (Waverley).

Full details of the scheme and Government explanations are available HERE
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